

STATE BOARD OF CANVASSERS MEETING MINUTES June 28, 2024 10:00 a.m.

1122 Lady Street, 5th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

Present: Judge Dennis Shedd, Chairman (via teleconference); Ms. JoAnne Day (via

teleconference); Mr. Clifford Edler (via teleconference); Ms. Linda McCall

(via teleconference); Mr. Scott Moseley (via teleconference)

Others Present: Howard Knapp, Executive Director; Thomas Nicholson, General Counsel;

Jenny McGill, Director of Government Affairs & Policy; Madelyn Chavis,

Senior Paralegal

COMMISSIONERS

HON. DENNIS SHEDD Chairman

JOANNE DAY

CLIFFORD J. EDLER

LINDA MCCALL

SCOTT MOSELEY

HOWARD M. KNAPP Executive Director

1122 Lady Street Suite 500 Columbia, SC 29201

P.O. Box 5987 Columbia, SC 29250

803.734.9060 Fax: 803.734.9366 www.scvotes.gov Judge Shedd called the meeting of the State Board of Canvassers (SBC) to order. Director Knapp advised that all notices of the meeting had been posted as required by the Freedom of Information Act.

Chairman Shedd stated that the first order of business was the certification of the results of the Statewide Democratic and Republican Runoff Primaries held on Tuesday, June 25, 2024. Ms. Day made a motion to certify the results of the Statewide Democratic and Republican primaries. It was seconded by Ms. McCall. The motion was unanimous.

The second order of business was to order the mandatory recount for the Democratic State Senate District 35 Primary Runoff held in Kershaw, Lee, Richland and Sumter Counties. The recount will be conducted beginning at 10:15 a.m. Ms. Day moved to order the designated recounts for Democratic State Senate District 35. Mr. Edler seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous vote and the recount was ordered.

Chairman Shedd then called for a recess of the meeting until the recount was completed.

At 1:30 p.m., Chairman Shedd reconvened the State Board of Canvassers meeting. Ms. McCall made a motion to certify the recount for Democratic State Senate District 35 in Kershaw, Lee, Richland and Sumter Counties. The motion was seconded by Ms. Day. The motion passed by unanimous vote and the recount was certified. Chairman Shedd and the State Board of Canvassers thanked the SEC staff for their work.

A motion to adjourn was made by Chairman Shedd and seconded by Mr. Edler. There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned by unanimous vote at 1:33 p.m.

